
 

 

 

Fellow P&DARCS Members 

Hello everyone.  

It almost seems like a case of “Déjà vu” but we have 

had to temporarily close access to the field once 

again. The cause this time is not our lingering COVID 

cloud but the clouds of summer storms. 

Not a great situation for us to be in but the ground is 

very, very soft in all areas including the carparks.  

 

Access to the western car park was blocked off last 

week and there is still significant water lying in the pit 

areas. With heavy rainfall we have had over the past 

few weeks, the water has not been able to drain off 

giving soft and slippery conditions everywhere. 

 

Walking and dragging models over the ground will 

create tracks and impressions throughout the field. This 

will lead to making the surface very rough once it dries 

out and mowing operations very difficult as well. We 

also have the issue of slippery conditions under foot 

when alighting from our cars. 

 

This closure will only be effective for a few days and 

we will reassess the situation on Wednesday. We just 

need a little bit of summer to grace our skies for a 

change! 
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